
   

 

 

 
 

NOTICE OF ADOPTION 

On November 23, 2020, the City of Tualatin adopted Ordinance No. 1445-20 amending Tualatin 
Development Code Chapter 80 relating to Cannabis Regulations and making minor 
amendments to other Tualatin Development Code Chapters (File No. PTA 20-0006).  

Summary of proposal: 
Changes to Tualatin Development Code Chapter 80 include: 
• Replace reference to marijuana with cannabis; 
• Allowing retail businesses to locate in industrial and commercial zones; 
• Reducing the required minimum distance between cannabis business to schools, libraries, 

parks, and residential areas from 3,000 to 1,000 feet;  
• Reducing the required minimum distance between cannabis businesses from 2,000 to 1,000 

feet; and 
• Removing size limitation on cannabis facilities. 

A copy of the full ordinance and findings is available for review at the following location: 

https://www.tualatinoregon.gov/sites/default/files/fileattachments/planning/project/41691/or
dinance_1445-20.pdf 

Review of land use decisions is commenced by filing a Notice of Intent to Appeal with the Land 
Use Board of Appeals as provided in ORS 197.830 to 197.845. The notice of intent to appeal a 
land use decision must be filed within 21 days of the date the decision becomes final 
(December 14, 2020), as provided in ORS 197.830(9) and OAR 661-010-0010(3). 
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